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7th August 2020 

West Wimmera Shire Council 

49 Elizabeth St 

Edenhope  

3318 VIC 

To the Governance Manager. 

After much consideration, I have decided to submit an Expression of Interest for the position of 
Community Representative: Wimmera Development Association Board. 

After moving back to the West Wimmera four years ago (after a 20 year absence) and residing near 
Harrow, my family and I consider ourselves home. 

In that time away from the West Wimmera, I brought up my young family (together with a very 
patient husband) while practicing as an artist and operating a small business from home, primarily in 
the Beaufort/Ballarat region.  In 2005, I started a retail outlet and art studio in Ballarat that, in 2008 I 
expanded to Hamilton and then opened a store in Horsham the following year.  In 2011, I opened a 
store in Warrnambool. 

In 2016 we moved back to Harrow having sold my business’s and operated two BnB’s in our 
investment properties. In 2017, I accepted a position as manager of the Harrow Discovery Centre-
Johnny Mullagh Interpretive Centre.  As well as this, I operate a small catering and creative studio 
business from home. 

What I can bring to the Wimmera Development Association Board is my experience in running a 
small business in a regional town, my experience in operating BnB accommodation, a creative and 
“out of the square” way of looking at projects and the ability to communicate with others, from a 
local community level and at different levels of the corporate and creative spectrum. During my time 
at the HDC, the Committee of Management together with the Harrow community have been 
instrumental in organizing events, concerts, plays, including the long running Harrow Sound and 
Light Show, attracting many visitors the West Wimmera.  Feed back from visitors that come through 
the HDC is instrumental in getting an insight on their overall visitor experience to the region. 

It is important to me and my close knit community to work together, collaborating as a whole with 
both small and larger communities in the Wimmera Mallee Region to improve and invigorate the 
visitor experience, ensuring a vibrant and healthy environment and long term economic viability. 
Everyone benefits then. 

In anticipation of my submission being duly considered. 

Josie Sangster  [Mobile deleted]
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